
Victoria Amateur Radio Club 

General Meeting 

February 17, 2022 
 

 

Opening 
The regular meeting of the Victoria Amateur Radio Club (VARC) was called to order at 7:07 PM 

on February 17, 2022. The meeting was held in person at the Detar North Training room.   

 

Attendees were as listed below and a quorum was verified.  New VARC member, Scott Guinn, 

KI5SOT, was introduced. 

 

Vice-President Brenson Abbott, KF5VZ, conducted the meeting in the absence of President, 

Gary Garnett, WT0B, who was unable to attend the meeting. 

 

Bob, KI5PG, served as secretary for the meeting in the absence of Darrell, KI5GAP, who was 

unable to attend the meeting.  The minutes of the January 20, 2022, meeting were read and 

approved with no changes or additions. 

 

Bob, KI5PG, presented the treasurer’s report which was approved and seconded as presented.  

The VARC bank balance at Trust Texas Bank is $2,558.80. 

 

VARC Assets Reports: 

Jim, AE7JS, wants to extend the shelf in the trailer.  Dave, NV5C, will work with Jim. 

 

Harvey, WB5MCT, reported that repeaters are currently working fine and there are no 

changes planned. 

 

Old Business:  

John, KF5HHC, gave a wrap up for 2022 Outdoor Family Expo held on February 12th.  

 

Bob, KI5PG, gave a brief report on the HF Boot Camp – held Saturday, January 29th.  

The Saturday morning was attended by about 6 persons and was enjoyed by all attending  

 

Winter Field Day – Canceled due to COVID. 

  

Steve Reagan, KE5SDW, reported that he has been in touch with the family of Glenn, 

F5COD, regarding the repeater and equipment still at Detar Navarro.  He is giving the 

family time to grieve and make a decision about the disposition of the equipment. 

 

New Business: 

 



There was no new business to report. 

 

Steve Reagan, KE5SDW, brought a few more 12 volt batteries that have been removed from 

service at Detar.   The batteries were snatched up by members.  Steve will bring more batteries as 

they are replaced and taken out of service. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:47pm. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Bob Whitaker, Acting Secretary 

 

 

Members present 

 

KF5VZ Brenson KI5PG Bob K5IDK Jan  

WB5MCT Harvey NV5C Dave KE5HAM John  

KE5VYG Carolyn  AE7JS Jim KI5SOT Scott Guinn  

KE5SDW Steve Reagan KF5HHC John J   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


